
 
CENWW-ODL                                          15 August 2024  
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD: 24 LWG 05 Doble Testing Canceled   
 
SUBJECT: LWG Dam Doble Testing Canceled   
 
Doble testing at LWG was scheduled for August 12-16 as noted in Appendix A, Section 9.1.3 
Doble Testing of the 2024 Fish Passage Plan.  Annual transformer PMs and contracted 
installation of transformer monitoring equipment were also scheduled during this outage period 
to minimize outages required during the fish passage season.  When attempting to transfer station 
service power to unit 5 at speed-no-load on 12 August, it was determined that the recently 
installed relay had a faulty setting that prevented the plant from being switched.  Obtaining and 
testing the correct setting took about two of the five days needed for testing.  Since the Doble 
testing could not be completed without extending the outage beyond what was originally 
coordinated, the decision was made to cancel the Doble testing.  Annual PM work normally 
scheduled during Doble testing and the contracted installation of transformer monitoring 
equipment will continue and be completed during the remainder of the scheduled outage.  
 
 

A. Species – N/A 
B.  Origin – N/A 
C.  Length – N/A  
D.  Marks and tags – N/A 
E.  Marks and Injuries found on carcass – N/A 
F.  Cause and Time of Death – N/A  
G.  Future and Preventative Measures – N/A 

 
Sincerely,  
 
Elizabeth Holdren  
Lead Supervisory Fisheries Biologist  
Lower Granite Project and Dworshak Dam 
Walla Walla District 
Ph. (509) 843-2263 

 
 


